
January Newsletter 

Hilton Baptist Church 

Dear Friends and Family of Hilton Baptist Church, 
 

About a year after I began my pastoral ministry at HBC I had lunch with Rheanolte LeBarbour, a former pastor of this 
church.  He asked me how I was doing and what were the challenges I was facing.  I admitted to Rheanolte that I found it 
strenuous to write a new (and hopefully inspiring) sermon on a new and different topic every week (and) that Sundays 
sure do come around awfully quick!    
 

Rheanolte’s grin seemed to say “Yep, I’ve been there.  I’ve done that.”  He then asked if I ever considered preaching  
different sermon series.  He shared that in his own ministry he found that speaking on one subject over several weeks  
allowed his mind and spirit to focus on one area.  He also said it seemed to help the congregation to stay engaged and 
interested as well.   
 

I will admit that at the time I was somewhat resistant to sermon series.  I questioned if they would inhibit God in some 
way because He was forced to follow my preaching calendar.  I also wondered if I could be as spontaneous and follow 
wherever the Spirit might be leading me that particular week.    
 

Looking back now, I feel ashamed and embarrassed by these thoughts.  What arrogance!  What an ego!  What foolish-
ness!  As if somehow measly little me could hinder the plans of Almighty God.  “It’s not about you Dan!”  See, even I 
am still learning that hard lesson that I so often share with you.   
 

I considered Rheanolte’s advice and gave his suggestion a try. I had also remembered that another pastor once shared that 
the series he had prayed over, prepared, and preached were extremely relevant at the time he shared them, as if God had 
been planning that all along.  He also said he found when he planned ahead his mind and spirit would “find” ideas and 
illustrations that would fit a sermon in that particular series. 
 

In time, I discovered I actually enjoyed preaching sermon series and that all my reservations were wrong.  I also discov-
ered that by taking the time to pray, seek God’s direction and questioning what topics may need to be addressed in our 
church and in our world, God still seemed to speak a message into people’s lives that needed to be heard at just that                
moment.   
 

One of my favorite series was “Changes and Challenges.”  I had sensed this was the topic God wanted me to address as it 
was just about the time, we were renovating our sanctuary.  I had no idea that the Covid pandemic was just around the 
corner and that those sermons may have been needed more than I realized. God knows what He is doing but obviously I 
am a slow learner.   
 

Where do I get my ideas for a series?  Most of the time I get a “hunch” or a “nudge” in my own soul regarding topics 
long before you hear about them.  For example, our series this past December (“The Journey to the Manger”) was on my 
mind and heart since December 2023!  Believe it or not, I’m already sensing some ideas for Christmas 2025. 
 

I wanted to share with you what you can expect on Sunday mornings in early 2025.  Taking some time to reflect, pray 
and study I’m sensing these topics are those that I am being asked to share with you.   
 

In January we will look at a prayer many of you are probably familiar with:  The Serenity Prayer.  I simply sense we may 
need to start the year with this.   Throughout Lent our theme will be “Are You Listening?”  We will be considering who 
or what we listen to that positively or negatively influences our walk with Christ.  
 

I ask for your prayers as well as your prayers for those who may need to hear what God wishes to say through these                   
series.   And we certainly hope to see you in church, it’s a good place to hear what the Lord may be saying to you.                                                                   
 

Be Still, Dan          
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Our awesome Sunday School friends, Sam, Lydia, Christian and Thomas, along with Pastor  
Dan and Mrs. Benoit,  presented a simple rendition of " The Little Drummer Boy" to our  
Church family.  The kids shared their "gifts" like the drummer boy . Pastor Dan shared his talents in song  
and accompanied with his guitar, to help us tell the story. 
 

After the presentation, the kids enjoyed a snack and then with the guidance of Jayne, filled the tables with 
your food donations to prepare the Christmas baskets for our community. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS. . .  
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$ Thank you to those that have turned in a 2025 pledge card. We will be meeting January 6 

to finalize the Proposed 2025 Budget that will be voted on at the January Church Body 

meeting. If you haven’t already turned in a pledge card and plan to do so, please turn it in 

as soon as possible or let Dawn know of your plans. If you have any questions about the budget or the 

process, please see a member of Finance. 
 

$ Did you know… We will still accept 2024 pledge money in 2025. If you were behind on your 2024 

pledge and you would like to make payments towards your shortage you may continue to do so. Please 

make sure to mark your check or envelope that the money is for your 2024 pledge and that money will 

be recorded as a “prior” year payment on your 2025 year-end statement.  
 

$ Thank you to everyone who participated in the Tops Gift Card Program during the past year. We made 

$829.75.  We will be continuing the program in 2025. If you would like to purchase any cards, please 

reach out to Dawn during office hours.  
   

$ Don’t Carry Cash??  Do you use on-line banking to pay your bills??                                                                                                                  

 If you answered yes to either of these question, try sending  an offering/donation to the church 

 through your bank….                                                                                                                                                                        

  You can set Hilton Baptist Church up as a “Payee” on your on-line register and send the  

  church your contribution through your on-line service provider.  Just enter Hilton Baptist  

  Church 50 Lake Ave., Hilton NY 14468 in your “Payee”  information section. Select you  

  want to pay HBC, enter the amount you want to send us, select the date you want it to be  

  sent and hit your confirm button. If you have  an option to use the memo line you can type  

  in there what its for. Example Pledge, OGH, Communion, Etc. If you have any questions,  

  please contact Dawn  
 

 

  

FINANCE NEWS.. .  

YOUNG -AT -HEARTS NEWS. . .  

Save the date May 17, 2025 for our Annual Card and Game Night. The event will start at 2:00pm and is 
hosted by Carolyn Hoefen  at her clubhouse located at  111 Maryview Dr. Webster, NY. Watch for a sign-
up sheet in April 
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 The church parking lot will be closed on Wednesday, January 1. If you need to 

use the church, you will need  to park off premises and walk over.  

 In the event that church decides to close due to weather or an emergency, we 

will send out an email to the church Hot-line Group. If you are not on the email chain, contact Dawn to 

be added 

√ The office will be closed on Wednesday, January 1 for the holiday.  If you have any news or prayer re-

quests that you would like to share during this time you can send them to Jayne Gerega at                                                                          

jgererga@rochester.rr.com  and she will send them out when she has a chance.  

√ 2024 Year-end Statements will be available in the Narthex in Mid-January 

√ Church Body Meeting ~ Sunday, January 26 ~ 11:15am after service ~ Watch your email for packets 

(Packets will not be printed and handed out at the meeting. If you would like any of the information 

printed, let Dawn know and she can leave you a copy in your mailbox)  

√ “Book of Envelopes” are available in the Narthex. These envelopes do not have dates or numbers on 

them so they can be used year after year. If you use these envelopes and place cash in them and 

want your donation to be recorded so you receive a year-end tax statement you will need to 

make sure you write your name on the envelope. If there is no name on the envelope the donation 

cannot be recorded and will be considered an “Anonymous” donation. 

√ Writing a check for a “Special Offering” Please make sure to make the check payable  to “Hilton Baptist 

Church” and not the name of the offering. The  name of the offering should go in the Memo Line 

PROPERT Y NEWS.. .  

OFFICE NEWS .. .  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATIO N NEWS.. .  

 Adult Education meets on Sunday mornings from 9:00-9:45am in the Library 

 Saturday Women’s Bible Study group meets on the 2nd & 4th Saturday of the month in the Library. A 

new study on the Chosen 3 Series will begin on January 11th and will run for 8 weeks. We have light                 

refreshments, watch each episode, do some homework and have discussions.  The workbook for this 

study is $10 and needs to be paid to the office  by December 29th. Please sign-up on our community 

board and come  invest into your spiritual future. ~Debra Hebing 
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In March of 2023 the Church Body gave the church permission to take out a 7-year interest free loan from 

our own Capital Improvement Investment Account in the amount of $130,820 to pay for a new roof. 
 

After 2-years of fundraising and receiving small to very large donations we have collected a total of $69,011. 

to pay back the loan. Thanks to everyone’s efforts and generous donations we have reached the half-way 

mark and only have $61,809 left to go.  
 

We do have money in Memorial that will be dedicated this year during Memorial Sunday. After the money is 

dedicated we will include it in our total (FYI ~ Right now it covers 12 shingles).  
 

 The loan is scheduled to be paid back by April 2030 and our hope is to be able to pay it off early. If your              

generous donations continue to come in we will most likely meet our goal and be able to pay it off early!!  
 

THANK YOU!! 
 
 

"Raise the Roof” envelopes are available in the pew racks for your donations.  
 
 

Current Fundraisers ....  

Slate Sale ~ Pieces of slate are in the Lloyd Room by the Historians window 

Oliver’s Chocolate Candy Bars ~ $2 each. Baskets with candy are in the Lloyd Room and back hallway 

St. Patrick Day Breakfast ~ March 16 ~ 8:30-9:30 ~ $10 per person 

A Note from the “Fun” Raising Team… Winter temperatures and weather are upon us and yet we sit in the 
Sanctuary, Lloyd Room, Library, and other parts of the building  in warmth and comfort because of a                 
generous loan. 
 

The fundraising team under the energetic and enthusiastic leadership of Debbie McCracken and the support 
of you , the Church family, has raised over half the funds needed to pay back the loan. Thank you all for your 
continued support and generosity. 
 

Our team is looking for some new members to join us in our fundraising for 2025. No experience necessary, 
ideas are appreciated. Please consider joining our 2025 team as we earn "shingles" of progress 

Debbie, our fearless “Fun” Raising Leader, 
created a goodies sale table to continue the 
quest to pay off the roof loan.   

Check out the shingle chart progress, 
and  thank you all for your support. 



 

THANK YOU.. .  

Many, Many Thanks to Our 2024 Christmas Elves 
 

We had 20 families (51 adults and kiddos, and a multitude of cats and dogs)                                              

to bless with Christmas goodies this year. Families ranged in size from 1 person                                        
to 8 people; and, ages were from infants to adults well into their 80s. (Note: Interestingly  - 
this was two more households than last year but 18 fewer people) 
 

With your help, we supplied these families with items for their Christmas dinner and a few 

other meals – along with many, many gifts.  The cost for this program – through the church – 

was about $1,895.  We eliminated some items from our past grocery lists since we found that 

some of the items that we used to supply are currently provided through Foodlink. And – our 

budget was also assisted by the many donations from individuals and families… (Note: This is 

the third year that we’ve given our families a small Tops gift card to allow them to pick out 

some of their own items to make their Christmas meal perfect for them. The families are grate-

ful to have some choice in their holiday planning. It also helps those families who have special 

needs – vegan, diabetes, lactose intolerant, etc.) 

Thank you to all the elves who helped us with "2024 Project Christmas Dinner Plus".  Thank 
you to those who contributed to our Communion Sunday Offerings (first Sunday of each 

month) that benefits the Christmas Basket program.  Thank you to those who purchased 
food to help fill those “baskets”!  Thank you to those who signed up to sponsor a person/

family/critter and, then, purchased, wrapped, tagged and returned gifts to the church – or by 
providing cash for another elf to shop.  Thank you to those who picked up our special deliv-
ery of food from the Food Shelf and those who brought the final order of perishables from 

Tops.  Thank you to those who helped stage all of the perishables, non-perishables and gifts 
for our families.  Thank you for making phone calls - or accepting phone calls from our                 
families.  Thank you to those who helped deliver - whether it was to someone's home or 

someone's car.  Thank you for taking the time to listen to our families' stories and praying for 
them or with them, when needed.   
 

Thank you for having faith.  Faith requires us to believe in something we haven't yet seen 

with our own eyes (or maybe we have) - and it requires our thanks, in advance, for what is 
yet to come - knowing that it will be something beyond what we could dream to ask for.   
 

So, thank you again and bless you all in 2025!!!   
 

With great appreciation from Jayne Gerega, on behalf of the Outreach Department and our 
Hilton community (And a huge thank you from our families – who were all very, very grateful 

for your generosity.)  

7 



JANUARY 2025 
 
 

For the Clothes Closet 

 

 
 

The following are the most needed sizes,                                  
but any will work: 

 
• Women’s Plain Ordinary Briefs - Size 8 & 9 
 

• Boys Briefs/Boxers - Size 5T (4/5, 4/6, 40-45 lbs.) 
 

• Men’s Boxers - Small, Medium & XL                                                    
  (X-Large goes quick) 

 

• Men’s White Tee Shirts - All Sizes 
     (Greatest Need Size Large & X-Large)          

               
     

YOUR HBC OUTREACH DEPARTMENT SINCERELY  
 

THANKS YOU 
 

FOR YOUR VERY LOVING GENEROCITY! 
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50 Lake Ave., Hilton N.Y. 

 
 

“Chicken & Biscuits” 
 

Wednesday, January 8 

               4:30-6:00pm                                                                                                      

                     OR                                                                                                                                     

        Until We Sell Out!! 
 

 

Dinners are $12 per person and should be                                          

Ordered and Prepaid in Advance 

 
 

To order your dinners, please call the church office at                        

(585) 392-7990  

Email us at hbchurch50@gmail.com or  

Stop in during office hours M-F 9:30-1:30 

 
 

Dinner will include: 

Chicken & Biscuits ~ Sides ~ Dessert 
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FINANCI AL NEWS.. .  

How to Give More and Save on Taxes at the Same Time 

 

Did you know that if you are taking Required Minimum Distributions 

(RMDs) from an Individual Retirement Account (IRA), it is possible to set up a 

Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD), so that you do not have to pay income 

tax on the entire RMD withdrawal? 
 

If you are 70 ½ or older, you can donate to a charity via a withdrawal from 

your IRA without having to pay taxes on the withdrawal if you set up a Qualified 

Charitable Distribution (QCD).  Funds withdrawn from an IRA are typically 

considered taxable income. 
 

If you are 73 or older, and therefore taking RMDs from your IRA, you can 

set up a QCD and it counts toward your RMD for that year.  This is especially 

helpful, because the RMD is both mandatory and taxable.  The QCD helps you 

alleviate the tax burden on the RMD you are required to take anyway. 
 

One caveat:  this opportunity is only available for IRAs.  It does not apply to 

401K, 403B, 457B, or other employer-based pretax retirement savings accounts. 
 

Everyone’s situation is different, so as always, it is best to consult your 

financial advisor for specific advice.  
 

If you would like to learn more, and/or pursue setting up a QCD for a 

charitable organization that is near and dear to your heart, your IRA Administrator 

can provide guidance, forms, and instructions. 

 

Walking our Faith Walk Together 

Your Finance Department 

Friends and Family of HBC, 
 

If you or someone you know has an artificial Christmas tree 
you no longer want, need or use  - DONT THROW IT AWAY! 
 

Pastor Dan is asking you to save it for December 2025!!!!    
(see Pastor Dan for more details)  

A NOTE FROM PASTOR D AN.. .  
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…..is Returning in February 

Anyone who has lost a loved one, whether recently or years ago, is welcome to join us.  

Sign up – either:  

• On-line at www.griefshare.org   (Type in your zip code, select Hilton)  

• Call the Church Office (392-7990) or Jayne Gerega (392-9737) to sign up. 

What to expect: Nothing to fear. There will be a sign in and you will receive a participant's book. There 
will be a video and a discussion group. While GriefShare encourages a sharing of thoughts and 
feelings, no one should feel pressured to do so if they are not feeling able. There will be light 
refreshments available. We hope that this will be a healing time for all attending. 

Meetings will occur at the church on Saturdays, 2:00-4:00.  Try to commit to at least 3 meetings in order 
to see if it will meet your needs or not.  Each date is a stand alone topic so you can start at any time.   

We will be doing Version 4 of GriefShare for this 13-week program.   

 

Meeting Date – all Saturdays Times 

1 – Is This Normal? February 1, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

2 – Your Grief Journey February 8, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

3 – Loneliness & Sadness February 15, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

4 – Self-Care February 22, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

5 – Fearful and Overwhelmed March  1, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

6 – Anger. March  8, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

7 – Regrets March  15, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

8 – Grief & Your Household March  22, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

9 – Grief & Your Friendships March  29, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

10 – Questions for God April 5, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

11 – Stuck in Grief April 12, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

12 – Hope & Resilience April 19, 2025 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

13 – What Do I Live For Now? April 26, 2025 
  2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 



 

Hilton Baptist Church 

Pastor Dan Brown 

50 Lake Ave 

Hilton, NY 14468 

Phone: 585-392-7990 

Fax: 585-392-7991 

E-mail: hbchurch50@gmail.com    

Website: hiltonbaptist.org 

Sunday Mornings… 

Worship Service @10:00 AM ~ In-person or Streaming at YouTube under “Hilton Baptist Church Live” 

Adult Education Class 9:00-9:45 AM in the Library 
 

Tuesdays…. 

Clothes Closet Open 9:00-11:30 AM  every week  
 

Wednesdays…. 

Choir Rehearsals 7:00pm 
 

Thursdays….. 

Clothes Closet Open January 2 from 5:00-7:00 PM 
 

Saturdays…. 

Women’s Saturday Bible Study 2nd & 4th Saturday 9:30 AM  

Clothes Closet Open January 18 from 9:00-11:00 AM 

 

 

 

 

 


